
1—Monthly Reviews – February 3, 2023

Provider Notice

Subject: Department of Health and Human Services’ Office of Inspector
General (OIG) List of Excluded Individuals and Entities (LEIE) and the LDH
State Adverse Actions Monthly Reviews

The Louisiana Department of Health (LDH) revised the Behavioral Health Services Provider Manual to
include the below requirement:

Providers must review the Department of Health and Human Services’ Office of Inspector General
(OIG) List of Excluded Individuals and Entities (LEIE) and the LDH State Adverse Actions website prior to
hiring or contracting any employee or contractor that performs services that are compensated with
Medicaid/Medicare funds, including but not limited to licensed and non-licensed staff, interns and
contractors. Once employed, the lists must be checked once a month thereafter to determine if there
is a finding that an employee or contractor has abused, neglected, or extorted any individual or if they
have been excluded from participation in the Medicaid or Medicare Program by Louisiana Medicaid or
the Department of Health and Human Services’ Office of Inspector General. The provider is prohibited
from knowingly employing, contracting with, or retaining the employment of or contract with, anyone
who has a negative finding placed on the Louisiana State Adverse Action List, or who have been
excluded from participation in the Medicaid or Medicare Program by Louisiana Medicaid or the
Department of Health and Human Services’ Office of Inspector General. Providers are required to
maintain results in personnel records that checks have been completed. The OIG maintains the LEIE on
the OIG website (https://exclusions.oig.hhs.gov) and the LDH Adverse Action website is located at
https://adverseactions.ldh.la.gov/SelSearch. Full details on provider requirements can be found in the
Behavioral Health Service Provider Manual at BHS Manual.

As of the date of this communication, provider compliance remains low. To increase awareness and
compliance, Magellan of Louisiana will be sending this communication to providers monthly as a
reminder to complete these checks.

Please reach out to your Network Management Specialist (NMS) with any questions or concerns. Your
NMS is available for support.

Thank you for all you do in supporting the members of CSoC.

Magellan of Louisiana


